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We are a caring and supportive community where all are welcome.  We are God’s Dreamseekers who seek to make disciples in ways that show love, respect and service to our community.
Fall
Actually this is a test newsletter article.  I was just wondering if anybody read what is written in this part of the newsletter.  Does anybody out there pay attention to the pastors written words?  Now, I do not mind it if nobody reads it because I get the benefit from writing it.  Just let me know when you see me on Sunday if you have read this.  

In truth, I do not need to know if anybody has read it.  I am laughing as I write, thinking I may be inspiring myself only.  But just in case, I would like to remind all of us that this is the official beginning of the new church year as far as Sunday School is concerned.  We are preparing top notch education for our children and many of you know how important that is.  This year we will have a new Christian Education Director, Ann Henning.  She has been working with our younger children for quite some time now and does an excellent job.  Patti Veneman is our outgoing Director and I would like all of us to extend a hearty Thank-you for the work she has accomplished over the last few years.  We are working on education opportunities for all ages.  It has been brought to my attention that some of you have completed Disciple I and may be ready to do Disciple II.  Please respond to Jen Larsen if you are interested in that study.  

Fall is also the time to look forward to our Annual Church Conference which will be Tuesday, October 15 at 7:00pm.  This is the time we review where we have come over the past year and look forward to the future.  It is a good time for us to catch our breath and reflect upon who we are as part of the body of Christ.  I have seen significant growth in us as a congregation, especially in areas of spirituality and outreach.  

Fall is also a time to begin to think about the upcoming season of celebration of the birth of Christ.  What are the possibilities for worship and activities that tell the story to ourselves, our children and our community?  There is no doubt that Fall is an exciting time to be around Newaygo United Methodist Church.  

If none of that caught your attention, maybe this will.  Fall is a time for my reflection on what future plans may be in store for the direction of my ministry.  This is the time the District Superintendent sees how things are going through 1:1 with the pastors and the Church Conferences.  This is the time pastors begin to decide on their options for being reassigned, staying where they are, or resigning.  Now do I have your attention?  

Have a great Autumn (note I didn’t say “fall”) and may God’s Spirit continue to work with us in ways that move us and our community toward stronger faith. 
Pastor Kathy
UMW Meeting Dates

All women are welcome at any of the following meeting.  Join us when you are able.

Longcore Circle –We will meet on Tuesday, September 3 at 2pm at Dorothy Sibley’s home.  
UMW-Ladies Night Out – Tuesday, September 10, 2013 @ 6:30pm at NUMC.  We will have a short business meeting as we will be talking about a fall retreat for NUMC’s United Methodist Women.  Please mark your calendar and plan to attend.  We will also be discussing a new study for the fall.
Mary Martha Circle – Tuesday, September 17, 2013 @ 9:30am.  Please join us for a time of bible study and fellowship.
Please Remember these persons in your prayers.
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Arlene Beeler

Nancy Ferguson

June Wade

Jean Bumstead

William & Freda Corrigan

Gordon Schuiteman

Susanne Geerdink

George Suchy

Renew My Mind, Body and Soul

Lord, I come before you today in need of your healing hand. In you all things are possible. Hold my heart within yours, and renew my mind, body, and soul.
I am lost, but I am singing. You gave us life, and you also give us the gift of infinite joy. Give me the strength to move forward on the path you've laid out for me. Guide me towards better health, and give me the wisdom to identify those you've placed around me to help me get better.  In your name I pray, Amen.

Food Distribution to Families in Need

Newaygo County Mobile Food Pantry is scheduled at the following locations to distribute free food to individuals and families in need.  Most food distributions take approximately one hour.  Please do not arrive more than 30 minutes prior to the scheduled delivery time.  Bring your own container to hold 50 lbs of food.  You will check in upon arrival unless otherwise stated.

· Friday, Sept 6, 10am, St. Joseph Catholic Church, WHITE CLOUD

· Sponsored by Local Area Churches & Great Lakes Energy Peoples Fund

· Saturday, Sept. 7, 10am, Pine Grove Comm. Church, CROTON/HOWARD CITY

· Saturday, Sept. 7, 1pm, Grant Wesleyan Church, GRANT

· Call to pre-register: 231-834-7222

· Wednesday, Sept. 11, 5pm, Weaver Park Pavilion, HESPERIA, Sponsored by Local Area Churches
A complete list of food trucks is posted on the bulletin board at the church.  Call the church office if you have any questions at 652-6581.  You can also find a food list each week in the Hi-Lites Shoppers Guide

Christian Education News
Thank You

Thank you to Patti Venneman for the past several years of service as our Christian Education Director and thank you to Anne Henning for offering to take on the role of our New Christian Education Director.  We sincerely thank you both for your dedication to the Christian Education of our children.
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VBS – Vacation Bible School
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Vacation Bible School was August 1, 2 & 4 and was a great success.  The children and their leaders learned in fun ways that Jesus is our friend and that he is always with us.  The children were also able to share what they learned with the congregation on August 4th during a worship service that centered around what the children learned during their Hay Day experience.  Thank you for your generosity and support by your donations of food and craft items and by all your donations towards buying animals 




    from Heifer international.  The children raised a total of $  
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Sunday School for All Ages Begins

Sunday, September 8

@ 11:00am

 Ice Cream Sundae’s and Games following worship for everyone.
There will be classes for persons of all ages from preschool to 102.  Mark your calendars today and plan on attending one of these opportunities.  Watch the bulletin and newsletter for more information regarding studies available.  
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Family Fun Activities

October – Hayride & hot dog roast
November – Paint at “Clay Art Studio”

December 22 – Children’s Christmas Program

Watch the bulletins and future newsletters for more information on dates and time of family activities.
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Crop Walk

On Oct. 6th  at 12:00 walkers from local churches will gather at our church to lunch together on soup, bread and water.  (This represents what third world countries are eating.)  A prayer will be offered and then everyone will walk a designated path down along the river to raise awareness and money for the hungry.  Twenty five percent of the money raised will stay locally for the LOVE INC food pantry.  That portion will be matched by Fremont Foundation.
Last year the CROP walk raised $16,240. LOVE INC. food pantry received $4,110 which was matched by the Fremont Area Community Foundation.  Forms will be available in a couple of weeks. Please walk or support someone who is walking.  Every penny helps.
         2013 Mission Giving 

Camp Sunday                          $      62.15

Christian Education                      103.50

Dresses for Haiti                           740.00

Habitat for Humanity                    117.50

Haiti School Kits                           326.47

Heifer International                       295.78

Hoovers                                           63.00

Human Relations                            78.00
Kids Hope-local                              98.22
LOVE - food pantry                      371.30

Native American                             70.00

One Great Hour of Sharing             74.25

Peace with Justice                           61.00

UMCOR-UMW                            100.00

UMCOR-Okalahoma                    315.40

                                                     ______

                               $ 2976.57

 “Give and it will be given to you.  …   For with the measure you use, it will be measured to you.”  

Luke 6:38

Upcoming Mission Concerns

Sept.8– Love Food Pantry

Sept. 22- World Communion Sunday

Oct. 6-CROP Walk

Oct.12-Coat Drive

World Communion Sunday
The September noisy offering will go to the Conference for World Communion Sunday.  Did you know that one definition of Communion means we all are one group and share together?  As Christians, we are a community.  (Notice how much communion and community sound alike.) We are in communion with other Christians, not just in our own church community here but with people in churches all over the world. Your offering prepares persons to serve God in life-changing ministries by providing scholarships for their educations.   
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Heifer International Thanks You
In August, our children concluded  Bible School by collecting  pop cans and bottles which were converted to cash.    They took an offering on Aug. 12th for Heifer to Their efforts raised $295.78.   Great work , kids!  With this money they will purchase some animals which will help families in third world countries.  Recipients are trained in environmentally sound agricultural practices so they can lift themselves out of poverty and become self-reliant. These animals not only provide food for the families but money for education, housing, health care and small business enterprises.  Thank you  to everyone who helped make this mission possible.  It will really have an impact on the lives of the recipients and hopefully on our own children  as well.
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Coats, coats, coats!

It’s time to start gathering up your gently used coats.  In October, a box will be placed in the narthex to collect coats for children and adults. Watch next month’s newsletter for more about this.
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Treasurer’s Report

Thank you for being such a giving and generous church.  Each month we are able to meet the needs of the church and we are on track to pay 100% of our Ministry Shares for 2013.  THANKS BE TO GOD!

Contributions through August 31, 2013 -
$   9,785.00
Expenses through August 31, 2013 -  
$   7,486.00 




Total Overage
       $    2.299.00
NOTE:  The building fund money was invested with the Michigan Area Loan Fund through the United Methodist Church and in the last quarter the building fund earned $615.00 in interest.  If you are interested in the current prospectus for Michigan Area Loan Fund there is a copy on the bulletin board in the church office.  We receive interest statements from them quarterly so I will be reporting to you the amount of interest we receive quarterly. If you have any questions or would like to see a more detailed treasurer’s report please call Deb Prins at 231-652-6581 or see the copy of the reports posted on bulletin board in the church office.
Men’s Club Report
At our meeting on July 31st those in attendance voted unanimously to hold our August meeting at the church since the church was preparing to serve breakfast for the National Conoe/Kyak races.  This was done in conjunction with the Newaygo Congregational United Church of Christ under the supervision of our master chef Stan Fisher.  We had eight members in attendance.  Tonight August 13th we will be attending a men’s appreciation taco dinner at the church.

We have Baltimore Oriols and Cardinals coming to our feeders “til who tied the pup” and they are so beautiful.  I thank God every time I see them.  

One can not make “old friends” one can only make new friends.  Old friends come with the passing of time provided one makes an effort to keep in touch.


Don Pederson

Worship Helpers for September

September 1  
Liturgist:   Carline Knoll
Acolyte:   Need Volunteer
Inside Ushers:  Ruth Merritt & Dolores Cook
Outside Ushers:  Steve & Liz Moore
Projector:  Jen Larsen
Sound:  Ardie Tanis
Refreshments:  Patti Venneman
 

 September 8
 Liturgist:   Nancy Clark
Acolyte:  Gabriella Brook 
Inside Ushers: Jean Reynhout & Jane Bode Fowler
Outside Ushers:  Al & Karen Winchel
Projector:  Taylor Prins
Sound:  Deb Prins
Refreshments:  Ice Cream Sundae’s
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September 15  
Liturgist:   Ron Pardonnet
Acolyte:   Taylor Prins
Inside Ushers: Andy & Kathy Belew
Outside Ushers:  Anne Henning & Patti Venneman
Projector:  Taylor Prins
Sound: Deb Prins
Refreshments:   Kathy Belew
September 22  
Liturgist:   Kay Pardonnet
Acolyte:   Elizabeth Brooks
Inside Ushers: Joan Faulkner & Barb Deitz
Outside Ushers:  Vern & Carolyn Boose
Projector:  Taylor Prins
Sound:  Mark VanDyke

Refreshments:   Jean Reynhout 
September 29
Liturgist:  Joe Groff 

Acolyte:   Need Volunteer
Inside Ushers: Ruth Merritt & Harriet Kiper
Outside Ushers:  Ron & Kay Pardonnet
Projector:  Jen Larsen
Sound:  Mark VanDyke
Refreshments:  Linda Hinchman
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Pancake Breakfast

September 28, 2013
Serving 8am-11am

Free Will Offering
All you can eat pancakes, sausage, Canadian bacon, biscuits and sausage gravy, scrambled eggs fruit and drink.
Invite your family, friends and neighbors out for a great breakfast and even better fellowship.  You will have only two more chances in 2013 (September 28, October 26) before we take a break for the holidays and return again in January 2014.  
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Hospice of Michigan “Fly and Remember”
 

Saturday, September 7, 2013 from 9am-12pm 

at Hemlock Park 
(402 Hemlock, Big Rapids)

Hospice of Michigan invites all families who have experienced the loss of a loved one to join us for our complimentary “Fly and Remember” Kite Memorial Service.  Attendees of this special event will have the opportunity to personalize a kit in memory of their loved one and then to fly it in that person’s honor.  This kite memorial will include music, readings and warm memories of those dear to our hearts.  Hospice of Michigan will provide the kites and decorating supplies.  A light breakfast will be provided.

Hospice of Michigan works to provide comfort and support to our community members as they make their journey through grief.  If you have any questions or would like additional information please contact Tangela Zielinski at tzielins@hom.org or 231-527-0913.
Newaygo United Methodist Church Activities
September 2013
	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	1
9:30am – Worship

	2
Office Closed
1:00pm – No Wired Word Bible Study
	3
2:00pm – Longcore Circle 
	4
8:30am – Men’s Group @ City Limits

9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours


	5
Pastor Kathy’s  Day Off

	 6

	7
6:30pm – Picnic & Fireworks @ Stan & Jan Fisher’s Home

	8 
9:30am – Worship

LOVE INC OFFERING
11am – Sunday School for All Ages – Ice Cream Sundae’s & Games

	9  
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

1:00pm – Wired Word Bible Study
	10 
6:30pm – Ladies Night Out – Business meeting
	11  
8:30am – Men’s Group @ City Limits

9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours


	12  
Pastor Kathy’s  Day Off

	13 

	14


	15
9:30am – Worship
11am – Sunday School for All Ages

	16
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

1:00pm – Wired Word Bible Study
5pm – Parenting class


	17 
9:30am – Mary Martha Circle
6:30pm – Finance

7pm – Church Council


	18
8:30am – Men’s Group @ City Limits 
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours
	19 
Pastor Kathy’s  Day Off

	20

	21


	22 
9:30am – Worship

NOISY OFFERING

11am – Sunday School for All Ages

	23
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

1:00pm – Wired Word Bible
5pm – Parenting class

 Study

	24

	25
8:30am – Men’s Group @ City Limits

9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours


	26 
Pastor Kathy’s  Day Off

	27

	28
8am-11am – 4th Saturday Pancake Breakfast



	29
9:30am – Worship
11am – Sunday School for All Ages

	30
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

5pm – Parenting class


	
	
	
	
	



Choir Begins
 Wednesday, September 18 
7:00pm @ the church
 Come and join us in the choir.  We meet every Wednesday through the school year and we sing on Sunday mornings.  We have a lot of fun and make a joyful noise unto the Lord!
All are welcome!

September 2013

Each month in 2013 there will be a calendar available with bible readings to guide you chronologically through the bible in one year.  If you have any questions please feel free to call the church office at 652-6581
	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	1
   Ezekiel 32: 17- 33: 20

    Jeremiah 52: 28-30

    Psalm 137

 1 Chronicles 4: 24-5: 17


	2 

1 Chronicles
 5:18-26

1 Chronicles 6: 3b, 49, 4-15

1 Chronicles 
7: 1-8:28
	3 

1 Chronicles 8: 29-9:1a

Daniel 4: 1-37

Ezekiel 40: 1-37
	4
Ezekiel 40: 38- 43: 27
	5
Ezekiel 44: 1-46:24
	6
Ezekiel 47: 1-48:35

Ezekiel 29:17-30:19

2 Kings 25: 27-30

Jeremiah 52: 31-34
	7
Daniel 7:1-8:27

Daniel 5: 1-31

	8
Daniel 6: 1-28

Daniel 9: 1-27

2 Chronicles 36: 22-23

Ezra 1: 1-11

1 Chronicles 3: 17-19a
	9
Ezra 2: 1-4:5

1 Chronicles 3:19b-24
	10
Daniel 10: 1-12:13

Ezra 4: 24-5: 1

Haggai 1: 1-15
	11
Haggai 2: 1-9

Zechariah 1:1-6

Haggai 2: 10-19

Ezra 5: 2

Haggai 2: 20-23

Zechariah 1: 7-5: 11
	12
Zechariah 6: 1-15

Ezra 5: 3-6: 14a

Zechariah 7:1-8:23
	13
Zechariah 9: 1-14:21
	14
Ezra 6:14b-22

Ezra 4:6

Esther 1:1-4:17

	15
Esther 5:1-10:3
	16
Ezra 4: 7-23

Ezra 7: 1-8: 36
	17
Ezra 9:1- 10:44

Nehemiah 1:1-2:20
	18
Nehemiah 3:1-7:3
	19
Nehemiah 7:4-8:12
	20
Nehemiah 8:13-10:39
	21
Nehemiah 11:1-12:26

1 Chronicles 9:1b-34

	22
Nehemiah 12:27-13:6

Nehemiah 5:14-19

Nehemiah 13:7-31

Malachi 1:1-2:9
	23
Malachi 2:10-4:6

Joel 1:1-3:21
	24
Mark 1:1a

Luke 1:1-4

John 1:1-18

Matthew 1:1-17

Luke 3:23b-38

Luke 1:5-38
	25
Luke 1:39-80

Matthew 1:18-25

Luke 2:1-40
	26
Matthew 2:1-23

Luke 2:41-52

Mark 1:1b-8

Matthew 3:1-12

Luke 3:1-18

Mark 1:9-11

Matthew 3:13-17

Luke 3:21-22
	27
Mark 1:12-13

Matthew 4:1-11

Luke 4:1-15

John 1:19-2:25
	28
John 3:1-4:45

Luke 3:19-20

	29
Mark 1:14-15

Matthew 4:12-17

Luke 3:23a

John 4:46-54

Luke 4:16-30

Mark 1:16-20

Matthew 4:18-22

Mark 1:21-28

Luke 4:31-37

Mark 1:29-34

Matthew 8:14-17

Luke 4:38-41

Mark 1:35-39

Luke 4:42-44

Matthew 4:23-25
	30
Luke 5:1-11

Mark 1:40-45

Matthew 8:1-4

Luke 5:12-16

Mark 2:1-12

Matthew 9:1-8

Luke 5:17-26

Mark 2:13-17

Matthew 9:9-13

Luke 5:27-32

Mark 2:18-22

Matthew 9:14-17

Luke 5:33-39
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Be blessed by the Word of God this summer.

Our Lord, Jesus Christ has made us friends of God.  (Romans 5:11)








September Birthdays


9/1	Jessica Bainbridge


9/2	Laura Weaver


9/6	Mercedes Venneman


9/8	Darlene Jones


9/9	Don Pederson


9/17	Jean Reynhout


9/18	Wayne Bumstead


9/21	Rick Stacey


9/26	Sharon Wright





Happy Birthday to you!





September Anniversaries


9/4	John & Joyce Dryer


9/5	Bert & Susanne Geerdink


9/19	Kenneth & Joan Faulkner





Happy Anniversary





�





If you would like to help serve during worship as usher, acolyte, liturgist, sound or projector, please call Deb Prins at 652-6581 or leave a note on the desk in the office.  We are always looking for new persons to help on Sunday mornings.


If you are scheduled and can’t be there, please call someone else to replace you.  Thanks.


			Deb





Church Staff


Pastor:  Kathy Groff


Pastor Kathy is in the church office on Monday and Wednesday Mornings and other times by appointment.


Phone:  231-652-6581


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:kthlngrff@gmail.com"�kthlngrff@gmail.com�





Administrative:  Deb Prins


Deb is in the office Monday –Thursday from 9am to 2:15pm


Phone:  231-652-6581


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:debprins@sbcglobal.net"�debprins@sbcglobal.net�





Kids Hope Director:  LeeAnn Hesse


Phone:  231-652-7435


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:l.hesse@sbcglobal.net"�l.hesse@sbcglobal.net�





Organist:  Lois VanDyke


Phone:  231-924-2329


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:loisvandyke@hotmail.com"�loisvandyke@hotmail.com�





Choir Director:  Cathy Badge


Phone:  231-652-1478


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:bbadge@riverview.net"�bbadge@riverview.net�





Custodian:  Karen Winchel


Phone:  231-689-0677


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:sahoka_farms@yahoo.com"�sahoka_farms@yahoo.com�





Please feel free to contact any of the church staff if you have any questions or concerns.  





Ways you can give to the community:


Habitat for Humanity Newaygo County:  Habitat has a matching grant through the Fremont Area Foundation right now so every dollar you give will be matched.  Please make checks our to Habitat for Humanity of Newaygo County and send to 5484 South Warner, Suite 1, Fremont, MI  49412.  


Habitat is also looking for volunteers to help with many things like working on homes, painting etc.  


Do you know a family in need of a home:  Please have them contact Habitat at 924-0477


Do you know an elderly and/or disabled homeowner needing exterior home maintenance help?  Have them contact habitat at 924-0477 or you give Habitat for Humanity of Newaygo County a call with their contact information.





 








Mary Martha Circle Rummage & Plant Sale


 


May 23rd & 24th


9am-4pm


 


 


Mark your calendars today!!!!  


Start cleaning out your closets and bring your donations for the rummage sale in by Wednesday, May 22nd.  Please bring your plants and garden items in by Thursday, May 23.  You may leave your donations on the table in the basement marked “Rummage Sale Donations”.  Thank you in advance for your support.


 


If you have any questions or would like more information please contact Carline Knoll at 231-652-1147





Newaygo United Methodist Church Newsletter





Deadline for articles is 4:00PM on the 20th day of each month in the church office.





The Editor reserves the right to edit for content and space.
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September 2013 Newsletter


Join us for worship on Sunday morning at 9:30 am with fellowship following.


Sunday School for all ages begins September 8th at 11:00am with Ice cream Sundae’s and games.
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